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TO:  Joseph Martella- RIDEM   

  James Ball - RIDEM 

 

FROM: Meg Kilpatrick – GZA 

 

CC:  Michele Leone – NGRID 

  Bill Howard - NGRID 

James Clark - GZA 

   

DATE:  March 3, 2014 

 

FILE NO.: 05.0043654.00 

 

RE: Site Response Action Status Report – February 1 through 28, 2014 

  Former Tidewater Facility 

  Pawtucket, Rhode Island 

  RIDEM Case No. 95-022  

 

The following summarizes response actions completed at the above-referenced site for the period 

February 1, 2014 through February 28, 2014.   

SITE ACTIVITIES PERFORMED 

 

 Performed Site visits to document security conditions and sheen observations, if present. 

 Prepared and submitted to RIDEM a Supplemental Site Investigation Work Plan 

(SSIWP) describing additional soil and groundwater investigation activities for the Site. 

The investigations are designed to further evaluate results of the soil gas testing recently 

performed near the natural gas regulator station. The SSIWP was submitted to RIDEM 

on February 10, 2014 and an addendum letter was submitted to RIDEM on February 26, 

2014. A public notification regarding the proposed investigation was distributed to the 

Tidewater mailing list on February 21, 2014. Copies of the SSIWP correspondence and 

notification letter can be found on National Grid’s Tidewater website 

(www.tidewatersite.com). 

 Prepared and distributed a public notification letter pertaining to the March 6, 2014 

public meeting. The public notification was sent out to the Tidewater mailing list on 

February 11, 2014 and is available on National Grid’s Tidewater website 

(www.tidewatersite.com). 

 

FUTURE RESPONSE ACTION WORK/SCHEDULE 

 

 Continue quarterly NAPL monitoring and recovery.  The next event is scheduled for April 

2014. 

 Continue Site visits to document security conditions and sheen observations. 

 Host a public meeting to present the results of the soil gas testing completed by National 

Grid at the Tidewater Site. The meeting is scheduled for 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM on March 

6, 2014 at the Francis J. Varieur Elementary School. In addition to National Grid, 

representatives of RIDEM and EPA will attend.   

http://www.gza.com/
http://www.tidewatersite.com/
http://www.tidewatersite.com/


 

 

 Perform drilling activities related to the limited soil and groundwater investigation 

program within the natural gas regulator station, as described in the February 2014 

SSIWP.  We currently expect drilling activities will be initiated on or about March 10, 

2014, depending on weather and snow cover and will take 2 to 3 days to complete.   

 

 

Please call me if you have any questions at 401-421-4140 Ext. 2719 or Michele Leone at 781-907-

3651.   
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